
 
 
June 4, 2025 
 
We want to provide you with an important update regarding current developments involving the 
Alberta Teachers’ Association (ATA). 
 
We have received confirmation the ATA has filed an application with the Alberta Labour 
Relations Board for a supervised strike vote to take place from June 5-8. 
 
Should this vote be successful, it will be valid for 120 days. The ATA would need to provide 72 
hour notice for any job action to take place. This means that regardless of the outcome of this 
vote, teachers will remain on the job until at least June 11. 
 
We are currently awaiting further direction from the provincial government regarding how school 
divisions should proceed if strike action occurs. While our intent and hope is to continue 
providing meaningful work for school-based classified staff during any such period, we 
will ultimately follow any provincial guidance or directives provided.  
 
Throughout this process, we remain committed to timely communication. Please do not hesitate 
to reach out to your supervisor or RDPSD People Services with any questions.  
 

 
Chad Erickson 
Superintendent 
 


